Cedar Bay Generating Gompany
Limited Partnership

September 14, 1993

RECE\VED

Via Certified Mail 1993
P 644219 823 SEP 17 133;

n of Alf
Mr. Clair H. Fancy Do S agement

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Bureau of Air Quality Management

2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, Florida 32301

Re: Notification of Anticipated Initial Startup of Fluidized Bed Boilers
Cedar Bay Generating Company, L.P.

Dear Mr. Fancy:

As required by 40 CFR § 60.7(a)(2), I am pleased to notify you that the anticipated initial startup
date of the three fluidized bed coal fired boilers at the Cedar Bay Cogeneration Project is
November 1, 1993. These three boilers are subject to 40 CFR Part 60, Subpart Da - Standards of
Performance for Electric Utility Stearm Generating Units for Which Construction is Commenced
After September 18, 1978.

We will provide all future federal and state notifications as required. If you have any questions,
please contact Paul Reinermann at (301)718-6963 or Kevin Grant at (904)751-1007.

Sincerely,

J. Franklin Stallwood
Project Manager

cc: Janine Kelly
Paul Reinermann
Kevin Grant
Jim Burson, B&V
Mike Perry, B&YV
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L " Cedar Bay Generating Company,

Limited Parlnershin
June 11, 1993
NTEZT- S0 27 ST
VIA CERTIFIED MAIL nUP sl 20T
Receipt No. P 210 277 885 D
JUN 1 8 1893
Mr. Patrick Tobin ; IUU'.QI.LJU U T_[IJ

Acting Regional Administrator

United States Environmental Protection Agency R E CDE? \Jv KENDLLE

Region IV
345 Courtland Street, NE - 1993
Atlanta, GA 30365 JUN 20 3
Vel f AT
Re:  Cedar Bay Cogeneration Project D“’:m ° agement
Duval County, Florida Resourc

Dear Mr. Tobin:

I am writing to update you regarding the air quality and other improvements recently ordered by
the State of Florida for the Cedar Bay Cogeneration Project (the Project). This facility was
originally certified pursuant to the Florida Power Plant Siting Act (PPSA) in February 1991 and

" permitted pursuant to the State of Florida’s approved air program in March 1991. This letter is to
inform EPA of certain modifications to the Project’s Site Certification, such as reduced air
emissions and air quality impacts.

In the summer of 1992, a proceeding was initiated to revise the State requirements for the
Project. That proceeding recently culminated in a Settlement Stipulation, entered into by all of
the parties (Attachment A to this letter) and approved by the Siting Board on May 11, 1993
(Attachment B to this letter). The Siting Board’s Order calls for significant reductions to both the
Project’s air emissions and its air quality impacts. Moreover, in Paragraph 23 of the Settlement
Stipulation, the Parties agreed that the Project’s air permit should also be revised to reflect the
agreed upon emission reductions and other improvements to ensure that they are federally
enforceable. The Project is working with Florida’s Department of Environmental Regulation
(DEP) to effectuate this requirement.

Effective August 7, 1992, EPA revoked DER’s authority to implement the federal PSD program
with respect to power plants subject to Florida’s PPSA because of inconsistencies between the
PPSA and EPA’s PSD program.l’ Until EPA returns permitting authority to Florida, EPA is
responsible for final approval and issuance of PSD permits for facilities subject to the PPSA. As
aresult, under currently applicable procedures, DER would conduct the technical and
adminstrative review for, and EPA would issue any revisions to, the air permit for the Project.

v 55 Fed. Reg. 54, 931 (Nov. 23, 1992).
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